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Artist impression of the Bangalow Public School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 215 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest 
investment in public education infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future 
learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bangalow Public School. The upgrade will include eight new 
permanent learning spaces, refurbishment of some existing learning spaces, internal 
refurbishment of the heritage building to provide administration space, conversion of existing 
learning spaces to create a new, larger library and landscaping. 

Progress summary 

Early works have been progressing on the refurbishment of the library (building F) and new 
learning space (building H). Internal strip out and demolition works on Building F are now 
complete and the team are beginning to install internal walls and ceiling frames. Further to this, 
all resources have been removed from the existing library and refurbishment will begin shortly.  

The new learning space in Building H is anticipated to be ready for use by the school for Day 1 
Term 1 2022.  
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Next steps 

The Development Application (DA) lodged in September 2021 is currently being assessed by 
Byron Shire Council and a decision is expected in early 2022. Once approved works on the 
refurbishment of the heritage building and new classrooms can proceed.  

Early works will continue over the summer holidays to maximise delivery while students are not 
on site. The worksite will be shut down from Friday 24 December, 2021 to 4 January, 2022 in line 
with the Christmas break. 

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm, Friday 24 December, 2021 to 9am, Monday 
10 January, 2022. For any urgent queries or concerns about construction during this period, 
please contact our builder via the site manager’s contact details on the main construction gate 
signage. In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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